
        

Matt Hayes 
Vice-President & Chief Safety Officer 
Enterprise Health & Safety 
 

Mailing Address:        300 Lakeside Drive 
                                  Oakland, CA 94612 
 
 
Email:                        Matt.Hayes@pge.com 

 

 

 

April 5, 2024 

 

Via Office of Energy Infrastructure Safety E-Filing 

 

Caroline Thomas Jacobs 

Director 

Office of Energy Infrastructure Safety 

715 P Street, 20th Floor 

Sacramento, CA 95814 

 

Re: Agreement of Pacific Gas and Electric Company to Implement the Recommendations of 

the Final 2023 Safety Culture Assessment Report 

 

Dear Director Thomas Jacobs: 

 

Pacific Gas and Electric Company (PG&E) appreciates the Office of Energy Infrastructure 

Safety’s (Energy Safety) efforts to prepare the 2023 Safety Culture Assessment conducted 

pursuant to Public Utilities Code Section 8389(d)(4). Pursuant to Public Utilities Code Section 

8389(e)(2), PG&E may satisfy the “good standing” requirement for purposes of its annual safety 

certification request by agreeing to implement the findings of its annual safety culture 

assessment, if applicable. Energy Safety’s letter of March 22, 2024, enclosing PG&E’s 2023 

Safety Culture Assessment Report, instructs PG&E to document its agreement for purposes of 

Section 8389(e)(2) via a letter submitted to Energy Safety. 

 

By this letter, PG&E agrees to implement all of the findings and recommendations for 

improvement of the 2023 Safety Culture Assessment Report for PG&E. PG&E further expresses 

its commitment to work with Energy Safety regarding their implementation, as may be needed. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned at 

matt.hayes@pge.com or Wade Greenacre at wade.greenacre@pge.com.  

 

Very truly yours, 

 

/s/ Matt Hayes 

 

Matt Hayes 

Vice-President and Chief Safety Officer 
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